


 
 

 

To: Julia Glanz, City Administrator 
From:  Amanda H. Pollack, P.E., Director of Infrastructure & Development 
Date: March 26, 2020 
Re: Budget Amendment – Maryland WQFA Mt. Hermon Road Sewer Extension 
             
 
The Department of Infrastructure & Development is requesting consideration for a budget amendment 
to accept financing from the Maryland Water Quality Financing Administration (MWQFA) for the Mt. 
Hermon Road Sewer Extension project.  The project includes extending sewer to two residential 
properties in the City that are currently served with septic systems. 
 
Per Ordinance No. 2497 which was passed on August 13, 2018, the City is authorized to finance up to 
$120,000 for this project through the MWQFA.  Since that authorization, the project has been designed 
and bid.  At the February 24, 2020 City Council meeting, the construction contract was awarded to 
Chesapeake Turf in the amount of $186,106.00.  A portion of the contract was funded directly by the City. 
 
The Maryland Department of the Environment approved the Procurement package on February 26, 2020.  
The final approval needed from the State is from the Board of Public Works.  The meeting date where this 
item will be reviewed is scheduled for May 6, 2020. 
 
The budget amendment is requested to allocated funds to the appropriate project account (55021).  The 
budget amendment is needed prior to granting authorization for construction to proceed.  Once the 
construction is underway, the Department of Infrastructure and Development will file for reimbursements 
from the MWQFA after the contractor is paid for work completed.  This is typical for funding through 
MWQFA. 
 
Unless you or the Mayor have further questions, please forward a copy of this memo and the ordinance 
to the City Council. 

 




























